

GG/CC

Ms Clare Adamson MSP Convenor, Education and Skills Committee The Scottish Parliament

via Email

15 February 2021

Dear Clare,

During our discussions when I appeared at Committee on 13 January, I was happy to agree to a request from Alex Neil MSP to keep the Committee regularly updated on our ongoing work to monitor the operations of remote learning within the education system.

To further support and improve the delivery of high-quality and effective remote learning, Education Scotland is publishing a national overview of practice. We have now issued five weekly reports, covering:

- 1: Local authorities
- 2: Schools
- 3: Parents, carers and learners
- 4: Meeting learning needs, including ASN
- 5: Learning entitlements

All reports in this national overview of practice are available on our website at https://education.gov.scot/improvement/supporting-remote-learning/national-overview-of-practice-reports/

The overview of practice is being conducted by HM Inspectors who are engaging with local authorities, schools, parents and carers. I will continue to keep you updated as this work develops.

Yours sincerely

Gayle Gorman
HM Chief Inspector of Education

The Optima Building 58 Robertson Street Glasgow G2 8DU T 0131 244 4131

E Gayle.Gorman@educationscotland.gov.scot

Text relay service 18001 + 0131 244 4330

This is a service for deaf users. Please do not use this number for voice calls as this will not connect